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A few years ago my people development 
career took a left turn when it came to 
a “fork in the road” decision point and 
I found myself working in Leadership 
Development.

Fortunately this new focus complemented 
much of my previous experience and 
allowed me to integrate my interest in 
learning and personal productivity into 
pastures new.

I was privileged to be involved in what 
was then a ground breaking leadership 
development programme that went on to 
make a massive difference in the 
performance of the organisation I was 
contracted to.

Over 2500 leaders went through the 
Leadership Academy we created which 
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eventually went on to win numerous 
industry and HR awards.

So I have first hand experience of what 
makes a good Leadership Programme:

• what should be on the programme, 

• how best to create an engaging and 
interactive learning environment, 

• how to have the leaders apply what they 
have learnt back in the workplace 

• and how to manage the logistics and 
administration of as many as 80 weeks 
of training a year across multiple 
sites.

So having spent 6 years working in this 
field I have been able to boil down 
effective leadership into 3 basic 
components.

Now I am not saying there are only three 
things you need to worry about.

What I am saying is that of all the 
different topics you could justifiably 
put into a leadership programme, there 
are three that stand out for me as being 
the bedrock of great leadership.

And if you just focused on these as a 
starting point then you would be streets 
ahead of your fellow leaders.

I am a huge fan of a chap called Tim 
Ferris who has a concept called the 
Minimum Effective Dose (M.E.D).

He is all about trying new things and 
developing himself to be a peak 
performer across a wide variety of 
activities and disciplines.
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In all his experience he has come to 
realise that there are few key things in 
any discipline that when focused on, 
will make the biggest difference in 
developing your skill.

He used this concept to set a Guinness 
World Record in Tango and win a god 
medal at the Chinese National Kick 
Boxing Championships.

What I am about to share with you is 
what I consider to be the M.E.D for 
developing your leadership abilities.

And they can be summarised by these 
three letters:

R.A.C.
So the R is all about…

RELATIONSHIPS

Leadership is all about people.

Many fledgling leaders (and perhaps many 
experienced leaders too) forget this.

Fundamentally, as a leader your focus 
should be about getting the most out of 
people.

I didn’t say “your people” because as 
soon as you create a feeling of 
“ownership” it begins to set up a 
potentially unhealthy dynamic.

And in order to get the most out of 
people you have to develop strong, 
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robust and healthy working relationships 
with them.

Now there are a number of relationships 
you need to establish, nurture and 
develop.

Your Relationship With YOU

The one that most people forget is the 
relationship with themselves.

When you are clear on who you are, what 
you value and how you feel about 
yourself, you will already have the 
foundations of strong leadership.

Your success at developing this VITAL 
relationship will lay the groundwork for 
ALL of your other relationships.

Your Other Relationships

What other relationships do you need to 
consider?

• Well there are those with those who 
work for you or report in to you.

• There are those you work alongside and 
there are those you work for.

• You will have customers and you will be 
the customer for others.

Each of these people engagements require 
an understanding of human behaviour to 
help you develop functional 
relationships.

Your task as a leader (in my humble 
opinion) will be made so much easier 
when you forge good relationships with 
all you deal with.
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Now that doesn't mean you have to like 
someone or for them to like you.

One of the big life lessons some never 
learn is that out of every five people 
you will meet, 1 will think you are 
brilliant, 3 will think you are ok and 1 
will think you are a complete arsehole.

But it doesn't mean you can’t work 
together to achieve mutually beneficial 
outcomes.

Get your relationship building muscles 
finely tuned and you will then be 1/3 of 
your way there.

So what is next?

R.A.C.
The A in R.A.C. stands for 
Accountability.

Many Accountability Modules on 
leadership programmes will begin their 
session on exploring the difference 
between Accountability and 
Responsibility.

For me this is often just an exercise in 
intellectual masterbation!

The reason is if you look at the various 
dictionary definitions of the two words 
there are so many variations that it can 
become confusing.

So let’s just keep it simple.
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I believe being accountable is about 
making something happen.

It is about getting the right things 
done, in the right place at the right 
time…

…in spite of the difficulties faced.

Your challenge as a leader when it comes 
to accountability is two fold:

1. Holding YOURSELF accountable

2. Holding OTHERS accountable 

Sadly in this day and age, many people 
struggle with both of these.

Regularly in the news we see lots of 
examples of scandals where dreadful 
things have been happening in all sorts 
of organisations, sometimes for years, 
that have been known about but no one 
has done anything about them.

We routinely hear of tragedies and 
accidents that could have been averted 
if only someone had held others to 
account.

And in the post event media analysis 
there is always someone, somewhere 
baying for someone to be held to account 
for what has happened.

Right now, the next scandal is waiting 
to appear on our news channels…

…One is brewing somewhere, just waiting 
to explode into the news…

The most recent one here in the UK is 
widespread abuse of young soccer 
players. 

�6



©  Copyright Michael Tipper 2017 All Rights Reserved  

…If only accountability was a leadership 
focus BEFORE something went wrong.

Of course these examples are extreme 
examples of what happens when people are 
not held to account.

So every day as a leader, you will need 
to keep accountability (yours and 
others) at the top of your agenda.

The challenge with doing this is you 
will never know the scandals, accidents 
or problems you will prevent by holding 
people properly to account.

There is no instant reward for holding 
people to account. 

In fact sometimes doing it is actually 
quite hard.

Because you might have to have a 
difficult conversation with someone who 
isn’t doing the right thing at the right 
time in the right place.

HOWEVER…

If you have spent the time developing 
strong relationships with the people you 
work alongside, then the landscape for 
having the occasional difficult 
conversation is much more supportive.

Even so, they still might be difficult 
to have.

But no one ever said leadership was 
going to be easy.

If it was…

Everyone would be doing it.
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R.A.C.
The C stands for Communication.

This is the final pillar in our three 
legged stool of the M.E.D. for 
developing leadership.

Perhaps the biggest cause of problems in 
any relationship is the quality of the 
communication.

Hopefully I have already made the case 
for you to focus on developing strong 
relationships with others as part of the 
bedrock for you becoming an even more 
effective leader.

Well to help those relationships form 
and then continue effectively, you have 
to have top notch communication.

There are a few things to be aware of 
when it comes to your communication.

These are just some of the lessons I 
have learnt over the years about 
effective communication.

• There is a difference between 
communicating (the act of) and 
communication (the result of)

• Receiving (listening) is just as 
important as transmitting.

• You have to deliver your messages 
multiple times to ensure they get 
through.
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• Just because you think what you have 
said means one thing, doesn’t mean the  
person receiving it will interpret it 
in the same way.

• We will default to communicating in our 
own preferred style - unfortunately not 
everyone has the same style so you need 
to be flexible.

• When you are sick and tired of being 
sick and tired… of being sick and tired 
or repeating the same message over and 
over again… you are still not even 
getting close to having delivered that 
message enough.

• People will read into what you 
communicate what they want to get out 
of it.

• Sometimes people just want to express 
their thoughts and feelings - let them.

• There is a difference to the way men 
and women communicate and process 
information - and often one side seems 
completely illogical to the other.

• The main reason why most change 
programmes fail is because of a failure 
to communicate effectively at all 
stages of the project.

• And perhaps the best advice on 
communication I ever encountered came 
from the late great Stephen R. Covey 
when he said “Seek first to understand, 
then be understood”.
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Summary.

It’s quite simple really.

To become an outstanding and 
inspirational leader, you will get more 
“bang for your buck” if you focus on 
these three things:

R.A.C.
•Forging Strong Relationships

• Holding yourself and others to 

Account

• Becoming an effective 
communicator 

If you have any questions about this or 
any other topic related to self growth 
and personal development, do e mail me 
using the address at the end of the 
report - I will answer your questions 
personally.

If you’d like to get ideas, tweaks, case 
studies, real life examples, reports and 

insights on the latest cutting edge personal 
development techniques I have tried, tested 

and taught every single month, then 
subscribe to my Private Newsletter today. 

Speak soon
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You can’t sell, give away, copy or distribute this report 
without my express permission.  You can’t copy the content 
or images either.  If you need to get in touch with me, you 
can e mail me at michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com. 
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